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     In the Gospel of Matthew, Jesus reminds 
his disciples to strive first for Godôs reign and 
Godôs righteousness. He also reminds them 
not to worry: ñTherefore I tell you, do not  
worry about your life, what you will eat or 
what you will drink, or about your body, what 
you will wear. Is not life more than food, and 
the body more than clothing?  Look at the 
birds of the air; they neither sow nor reap nor 
gather into barns, and yet your heavenly Father 
feeds them. Are you not of more value than 
they?ò (Matt. 6:25-26) Worrying wonôt add 
days to our weeks or hours to our days. So  
instead, he says, seek first Godôs reign. And all 
the things you worry about will be taken care 
of. Another way to put it: strive for Godôs 
reign and you will find that the rest falls into 
place. 
  
     In a day and age when there is plenty to 
worry about, these words are deeply  
comforting. They are also inspiring. In Godôs 
reign, God provides for all we need. In Godôs 
reign, we are free from anxiety about not  
having enough; Godôs provisions are sufficient 
for everyone. In Godôs reign, suffering ends 
and love holds the ultimate power. We  
disciples are called to strive for that reign with 
our whole lives. Striving for Godôs reign is the 
goal of the church, too. Through worship, 
prayer, study, service, giving, and fellowship, 
we seek to join in Godôs holy work, bringing 
about that glorious reign. 
  

     At FPCH, we seek to create a community 
of love that draws us ever closer to the reign of 
God. This is love that draws people in sincere 
welcome and love that reaches out beyond our 
walls to serve people with physical, emotional, 
and spiritual needs. The community of love we 
strive to build has the power to grow every 
heart bigger and deeper in love with our  
Creator. It has the power to change lives in the 
church, in our local community, and  
throughout the world. Building this  
community takes each member, each friend, 
each of you who have found a home at this 
church. The more we give of ourselves, the 
more our community of love grows.  
  
     Giving out of the abundance God has  
already provided us - our time, our energy, our  
intelligence, our skills, our prayers, our  
finances, and our love - these draw us ever 
closer to the reign of God. When we give, we 
join in what God is already doing in the world.  
  
     It is our prayer that our ministry here in  
Highlands will continue to grow with your 
help and your generosity. August 26th is  
Commitment Sunday, when we pledge our 
resources to this holy community of love. It is 
our hope that you will give generously again 
this year so we can continue to work towards 
Godôs powerful reign in the world. 
  
In hope and gratitude, 
Curtis and Emily 
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     Did you know that the Highlands Emergency Council 
(HEC) has been run completely by volunteers of the  
Highlandsô community since 1985? That is what HECôs 
mission is all about: people in this community helping those 
in need. With all volunteers and no paid staff, HEC is able 
to take almost all of the donations it receives and provide 
help to the low-income residents of Highlands, as well as to 
those who have suffered a disaster, and those who have lost 
their job or have been unable to find work. 
  
     How does HEC help? HEC has several different  
programs to help those in need. Help comes from HEC to its 
clients in many forms; food, fuel, clothing, household 
goods, appliances and utilities. HEC provides assistance to 
all who apply and meet its qualifications. No one should go 
cold or hungry.  
  
     How can you help? No one would argue that food and 
fuel are basic needs. To that end, First Presbyterian Church 
of Highlands is hosting the eighth annual community-wide 
Food for Fuel luncheon on September 2nd. The luncheon is 
from 11:45 to 1:45 pm. This luncheon gives the community  
 

 
 
 

the opportunity to meet HECôs board of directors and learn 
more about HEC and the services it provides to the  
community. The free lunch is provided by the church; all we 
ask of you is to donate. Any proceeds collected will go to 
the HECôs fuel fund.  
 
     Last year $6,770.00 was collected at the luncheon and 
was used to help provide heating/electric assistance to over 
40 families (with the majority of them elderly) in the  
Highlands community. During the winter of 2017-2018 
HEC spent over $25,362.52 providing help to these  
families with oil, propane, and wood and $9,9967.83 on 
electricity. This luncheon is a fun and painless way to  
support the mission of the Highlands Emergency Council.  
  
     Come visit us at 71 Poplar Street from 10:00 am to 2:00 
pm Monday-Friday. There is a real need for volunteers to 
prepare food boxes, unload the Manna food truck, sort and 
organize the linen room, clothes closet, and the warehouse. 
If you can give us even an hour or twoðplease call Mary 
Anne Creswell at 526-2635 or HEC at 526-4357. We need 
your help!  

 

 
 

 
     Iôm pleased to be able to serve on the  
Highlands Emergency Council (HEC) Board. 
I know the services we provide make a huge 
difference in the lives of low income people. 
Many of the families we serve would  
otherwise have to choose between food and 
much needed medicine. 
 
     I have been a member of HEC for 22 
years, and have served as Secretary, person 

in charge of grants, programs and projects for several years. I also 
work at the Council at least one day each week. I guess Iôm just a 
ójill of all trades.ô Iôm very proud of our fuel assistance program, 
and the building improvements have been very important also. 
 
     The evolving knowledge of the needs of the people of this area, 
and the ability to recognize and find solutions to them, have made 
me see things and situations differently. It has made me take a 
closer look at ways we can maintain the pride and dignity of our 
clients. 
 
     I have learned of many government programs that are  
available. Most of all Iôve learned of the spirit of generosity and 
love for our clients and the willingness to support them. First  
Presbyterian Church of Highlands has been and is one of our 
greatest supporters. I appreciate ôyouô very much. Iôm always 
proud to say ñThis is my churchò. Many of our volunteers say 
ñFirst Presbyterian will help. They always do.ò God bless.  
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     Our former Chancel Choir Intern, Garrett Whipkey, was our guest soloist on July 1st, singing Deep River as the  
Offertory. Garrett has graduated from WCU with a BA in Music, and plans to pursue a Master's degree in Vocal  
Performance at the University of Colorado/Boulder. We were also privileged to have trumpet virtuoso Larry Black  
participate in our 11:00 service. The Children's Moment was presented by Pastor Curtis. 

     We were honored to have Coro Vocati, an ensemble 
of professional singers from the metro Atlanta area, as 
our musical guests on July 8th. Bonnie Potts, Executive  
Director of the Literacy Council, gave our Moment for 
Mission. 

    Guest musicians at our July 15 service were cellist  
Franklin Keel, oboist Kelly OôDell and our own Linda  
Lancaster, flutist. They played selections from the Trio  
Sonata in G minor by Antonio Vivaldi for the Prelude and  
Offertory. Pastor Curtis engaged our youth at the Childrenôs 
Moment. 

     The Sacred Sounds Handbell Choir rang out Handel's March for the Prelude, and Quiet Praise by Dan  
Edwards for the Offertory on Sunday, July 22nd. Pastor Emily spoke with the children about trusting God.  

     Fletcher, NC native Jillionna Bailey Plemmons was our very special musician on July 29th. Jillionna has been principal 
harpist for the Asheville/Buncombe County Youth Orchestra, a guest artist with the Blue Ridge Orchestra and the Brevard  
Philharmonic. Lucy Claire Soslow, the daughter of Elizabeth and Tim Soslow received the Sacrament of Baptism. Pastor  
Curtis presented the Children's Moment about the importance of water in Christian symbolism and in our lives. 


